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RECREATION COMMISSION 

October 4, 2021 
 

I. PRELIMINARIES  
A. Call To Order by Joseph O’Brien (Chairman) at 5:35 PM 

1. Notice of Recording: Please note that this meeting is being recorded and broadcast on Channel 18 
and in accordance with MCL Chapter 30A20.  The chair must inquire whether anyone is taping this 
meeting and to please make their presence known.  

a. Sandra Merritt is recording for the purpose of writing the minutes.  
B. Roll Call 

1. Commissioners Present:  

 Joseph O’Brien (Chairman) 

 James Tenaglia (Vice-Chairman) 

 Tim Lus 

 Nicholas Avery 
2. Commissioners Absent: 

 Rene King, Brendan Burke, George Bent Jr.  
3. Also Present: Patti Machado (Director of Recreation), Nikolas Atsalis (Town Council Liaison), Laik 

O’Reilley (Youth Commission Liaison) 
C. Act On Minutes – Joseph O’Brien entertains a motion be made on the minutes from the September 13, 

2021 meeting 
1. James Tenaglia made a motion that the minutes from the September 13, 2021 meeting be accepted. 

Nicholas Avery seconded the motion.  
2. VOTE – All In Favor 

 
II. OLD BUSINESS – None 

   
III. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Introduction of Stevens Doherty, Rink Supervisor by Joseph Izzo 
 

IV. STAFF REPORT – PATTI MACHADO (Handout A) 
A. Administration 



 

1. Pickleball/Tennis Courts in Marstons Mills, tentative date of ribbon cutting, October 13th at 9:30am 
pending any weather and unforeseen circumstances    

2. Interviewing for the Youth and Family Outreach Coordinator position 
a.  Will oversee the Youth Commission 

3. RecTrac (our software system)is being upgraded 
4. Program Coordinator Kellie Crawley got married this past weekend to Dan Sullivan 
5. Patti Machado attended the “Let’s End the Violence Conference” with Independence House 
6. Patti Machado attended the Calmer Choice Stakeholders meeting  

a. They are implementing a teaching institute which allows for the possibility of classes to be 
offered at the Hyannis Youth and Community Center 

7. Mickie Davies, Program Coordinator, is attending Suffolk University’s MPA program  
8. Centerville Recreation Building will be available very soon 

B. Aquatics 
1. 2022 Beach Permits (Stickers) have been ordered 
2. Covell’s Beach Parking lot is closed until next Memorial Day weekend 

C. HYCC 
1. DPW is finishing putting up a new plastic wall in Kennedy rink 
2. Family Collaborative Table – two times a month at HYCC 
3. S.O.A.R Program – Free BIS after school program 
4. Rentals of youth sports are all going well.  Building is very busy and staff is needed 

D. Recreation Programs 
1. Fall Programs are winding down 
2. Portable Soccer Cage 

E. Youth Commission – Laik O’Reilly (Youth Commissioner Liaison) 
1. Had two meetings in September, elections and identified this years programs…breaking out into 

numerous sub-committees which will meet separate from the main meetings:  
a. One Love 

i. Training was held for new members 
ii. Going to Barnstable High School to work with the seniors  

b. Community Substance Abuse Prevention Forum 
i. Will have speakers and the Hidden In Plain Site trailer 

c. Climate Change 
i. Working on agriculture and climate change video 

d. Digital Networking 
i. Working on setting up an internet page 

e. Sex Education for Barnstable High School 
i. Working on getting a better program in the school 

f. Youth Summit has numerous subcommittees 
 
Joseph O’Brien asked about the opening of the Pickle Ball Courts and Nikolas asked about the pick-up and drop off of 
students when the Pickleball courts are open. Patti Machado answered their questions. 

 
V. LIAISON’S REPORTS 



 

A. James Tenaglia – CPC 
1. Nothing new to report 

a.  Barnstable Hollow and Centerville Recreation playgrounds were approved by the Town Council 
B. Joseph O’Brien for Brendan Burke – Little League  

1. Mike Devoe is the new president of Little League 
C. Tim Lus 

1. NFL Flag Football League in full swing and is going great 
2. Cape Cod Warriors Basketball is going great and has a great coaching staff 

 

Joseph O’Brien welcomed Nicholas Avery as the newest Commissioner 

 

VI. MATTERS NOT REASONABLY ANTICIPATED BY THE CHAIR – None 
 

VII. NEXT MONTH’S (November) NEW BUSINESS 
A. Barnstable Youth Soccer 

 
VIII. PUBLIC COMMENT – None 
 

Joseph O’Brien entertained a motion be made to adjourn the meeting. James Tenaglia made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting.  Tim Lus seconded.  VOTE – All In Favor. Meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM.  

 

NEXT MEETING December 6, 2021 

 
 

 

 

 


